

Firstly, I would just like to apologise for not being able to make it this evening. However, I have already distributed my monthly newsletter for December which can be found on the Great Chart with Singleton Parish Council website.

Since my last newsletter, there has been a report of someone trying to open a back door of a property in Great Chart. Fortunately the door was locked and so entry was not gained. Please make sure that you keep your doors locked at home even when you are there. It is also definitely worth reviewing your own home security on a regular basis so that you keep yourself and your property safe.

On Saturday just gone, a number of us, including 5 Kent Police cadets, held a bike marking and community engagement session at Singleton Village Hall. In total 22 bikes were marked with much of the work being done by the cadets. This type of event is very worthwhile as residents get to have their bikes marked and we get to meet the residents.

On Wednesday 29th January from 11am until 1pm, Ani and I will be holding a surgery at the parish council office in Singleton Village Hall. Please feel free to join us if you would like to discuss any community issues that you may have. If you just want to come along just for chat then please do so - I am assured that tea, coffee and biscuits will be available! Hope to see you there.

Take care everyone,

Catherine